         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 10th March 2009 at 7.30 p.m. 

The members present were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Peter Thomas, June Neal, Anthony Brown, Graham Rennie, Maggie Thomas, Michael Kerr, H Farrant, P Thies, Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Cllr Phil Gwyther.
The Police Community Support Officers attending the meeting were; PCSO 8066 Rhian James and PCSO 8086 Jim Moffat.
Apologies for absence were received from: Des Thomas.

Before the newly elected Chairman Maureen Colgan opened the meeting, Cllr Tony Wilcox congratulated her on being made Mayor Elect by the Pembroke Dock Town Council, and the members voiced their full support. 
The Chairman opened the meeting by asking if any member was willing to propose that the minutes of the AGM held on the 10th February 2009 be accepted as they were published. Cllr Carolyn Fortune proposed that the minutes should be accepted, and Chris John seconded the proposal. 

The Chairman then asked if any member had any comments or knew of any further developments in the matters recorded in the minutes of 10th February2009:

A place where walkers can rest their weary legs!
Maggie Thomas said that the bench seat that was reported missing in last month’s minutes has recently been returned to its former position at the top of the steep Tregennis Hill.

A charity shop to raise money for St Patrick’s Community Hall funds

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the community hall committee has decided to rent a shop unit in St Govan’s Centre for a one week period in May to raise money for the community hall funds. He asked that the members and Pennar residents to rummage through their attic, shed, cubby hole or other storage place for any for any saleable items such as; good quality clothing, furniture, crockery, ornaments, DVD’s, CD’s, video tapes and general bric-a brac that will make this worthy cause a great success. Donated items will be stored in St Patrick’s Hall until the opening day, and transport to the hall for the goods can be arranged by ringing Cllr Tony Wilcox on 621942 or Ron Selby on 685302. 

A provisional date for the Pennar children’s Fun Day  
The St Patrick’s Community Hall committee members are already preparing for this ever popular event. As the previously published date of Saturday, 4th July was found to clash with the Pembroke Festival, it was decided to make 18th July a provisional date for our event.
A long story about the paving of a short, muddy, pathway  
Further to earlier reports about the paving of the pathway connecting Treowen Road to Bufferland Terrace; the utility company Western Power, estimate the cost of relocating the pole that presently supports the power lines to nearby properties at £3000.  In its present location, the post partially obstructs pedestrians using the pathway, and it has to be moved before the paving can be started.  
Cllr Tony Wilcox will ask Ian Jones (Pembroke Dock Town Clerk) to write to the developer’s solicitors inquiring if they still hold any of the money that was set aside for these jobs.

P&BCA’s application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that owing to a most unfortunate delay with the legal processing of our application, the forty long time Pennar residents who signed the affidavits to the effect that the land has been continuously used by the local populace for recreational purposes for more than twenty years, will now have to sign them once more! Thirteen out of the forty residents have yet to return the signed affidavits, but Tony expects to be able to hand all forty forms to the town council’s solicitors Lowless & Lowless very soon.  
A plea for a little tidying up for Stranraer Road
Peter Thomas, a Stranraer Road resident, voiced his complaint about the deteriorating appearance of the locality. He mentioned a seemingly abandoned caravan left on the grassed area on the north side of the road, boats on trailers parked on the roadside and the grass verges deeply scarred by car tyres. 

Cllr Tony Wilcox explained that council officials have spoken with the council officials on more than one occasion, but have not been able to get the offending ’van removed. Tony sad that earlier attempts to get caravans, horse boxes and other towed vehicles removed from council land have been beset by legal problems, but he will speak with Huw Marriott (PCC Highways Department) about the matter in the hope that he can find a way round this impasse.
Meetings of the Police Forum
PCSO 8066 Rhian James said that future meetings of the Police Forum will be held in St John’s Community Hall between 7.00 p.m. and 9.00 p.m. on the first Wednesday of every month. Rhian asked if one or more Pennar residents could be present at the meetings to voice local concerns. 

Rhian regretted that the PCSO’S surgeries have had to be suspended because the Family Centre has recently been closed.
Cars parked in Britannia Road restricting the flow of traffic

Cllr Carolyn Fortune said that very often, the number of cars parked outside the Catholic Junior School in Britannia Road restricts the flow of traffic. A member remarked that it is mainly the cars belonging to the people employed in the school that park in Britannia Road, while the parents collecting their children from the school mostly use the large car park on Arthur Morris Drive.

Mud deposited on Pembroke Road could create a hazardous situation

A member complained that a lot of mud was recently deposited on Pembroke Road by a 4 x 4 vehicle that the driver uses to attend   to horses kept in a nearby field. PCSO 8066 Rhian James said that she would speak to the land owner about the matter.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35 p.m.

Owing to the Sherlock Holmes Inn now being closed, the next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in THE ALMA INN on Bufferland Terrace on Thursday, 14th April 2009 at 7.30 p.m.   
